






















 

 
My brothers and I spent all day together digging up 
this root behind the church building (There is such 
joy in serving Jesus!).  I didn’t notice its shape until 
I saw the photo!       
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“ONE Lord, ONE faith, ONE baptism.” 
 Ephesians 4:5 

Palau is a land of many nations, and the people of these nations come for 
many different reasons.  Some are here to escape something in their past 
or their home country.  Still others have come searching for they know 
not what.   

We are so blessed to be called to introduce each of them 
to The One Who can be ALL they seek—their refuge and 
their sufficiency, their peace and their joy.  Please pray for 
these who have found Him, that they grow strong in the 
faith, and that their sound may go out “into all the earth, 
and their words unto the ends of the world” (Rom. 10:18) 
preaching The One, The Way, The Christ—not only of 
Christmas, but of the Cross. 
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Thank you for your part in reaching the world for Him! 

In Christ, 
 
 
The Smiths to Palau 

Christmas 2019 

Smiths  
to Palau 
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… why our communication has been a little…“sporadic?”  Well, “sporadic” would be a good word to describe the 
communication infrastructure in Palau—especially of late.  Even when the power is on and the internet is working, not all 
electronic communications get through.  If we send out a mass email, only about 10 percent make it to their recipients.   

 

As for electronic communication, we’ve never really been “Facebook people,” but we’ve found that this seems to be 
one of the more reliable ways to get messages to the “outside world.”   We’ll be trying to update our Facebook page 
more often, so you all can have a better connection with us and our ministry.  If you haven’t found us yet, we are 
“Smiths to Palau.”  Now that we’re on the field, there are so many pictures and messages we want to share with our 
Christian family in the States and around the world!   
 

Have you been wondering… 

Power going out during church does have one major 
difficulty:  It not only kills the lights and the P.A. system, but 
also kills the fans “cooling” the inside of the building.  The 
only thing here that makes the heat bearable is if there is 
some air moving.  However, if the power goes out for a long 
period, the thick humidity combined with the stagnant air 
and the body heat of all the people can make it unbearably 
hot, even for the islanders (which is saying something!).  Last 
Sunday, utility workers were doing some work on the lines 
outside the church, and the power was scheduled to be out 
all over the south side of the island from 9:00am to 5:00pm.  
Praise the Lord, we have a couple of “inside sources” in the 
church who work at the power company, and we were able to 
decide in advance to have an outside service that morning.  
We had a great time!  Sometimes, I think the Lord just shakes 
things up a little to make us pay attention to Him. 

As for the power being “sporadic,” I had a great initiation 
during my very first sermon here.  It was Sunday night and 
dark (the sun goes down at 5:45 year-round here), and 
suddenly all the power went out.  In my “first-world” 
mind, I expected there to be a great hubbub about it.  
Nope!  Nobody even commented!  They just pulled out 
their “phone flashlights” (seemingly the  
most useful and often-working feature of a cell phone 
here) and waited for me to keep going!  What could I do 
but follow their lead?!  I pulled out my own “flashlight,” 
shined it on my Bible, and kept preaching to all the tiny 
spots of light in the audience!  Eventually, the power came 
back on, the “flashlights” were put away, and not a word 
was said.  I guess after a while, these things sort of blend 
into the subconscious as a part of everyday life. 
 

The big problem is, it’s very difficult to tell which ones made it, and which ones didn’t!  We’ve been having some gracious 
folks in the states try to assist us in finding a way around this problem.  We apologize if you’ve gotten some emails from 
us from different “senders” or in unusual formats.  We really appreciate your hanging in there with us as we try to work 
through this “first-world problem” in a third-world country!  

 

Fall 2019 

In Christ, 

phone: (817) 527-9295, email: allinallministry@gmail.com, web: allinallministry.vpweb.com 
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When we finally touched down in the land of our calling, we too were "like them that dream." Of course, 
it could have had something to do with the jet lag...or the haze of cut-with-a-knife humidity in the air. 
Come to think of it, it could have something to do with the frequent scent of marijuana that we smell as 
we drive down the road!  (Hmmm…)   The longer our time in Palau, the more I believe that the sign 
above is not a misspelling, but very appropriate and necessary advice for anyone who lives here! Ever 
since we came, we've often found ourselves asking, "Is everyone else here crazy, or is it just us?" Then 
we have to realize that the answer is, "Neither!"  
 

The truth is that, when we arrived in Palau, we not only entered a "new culture," but into multiple 
unfamiliar cultures, each with taboos, customs, and modes of thought for which we often can't even find 
a reference point!  One wrong look, word, or even just a bit of good ol' "American assertiveness" (a very 
prominent characteristic in both of our personalities) can turn even the simplest, seemingly-appropriate 
or even mundane interaction into a far-reaching detriment to our ministry and destroy months of 
relational "bridge building." 
 

It is because of these types of challenges that one of my dearest prayers has been, "Lord, give me 
wisdom beyond my knowledge!" There is no way we can know every social pitfall of each culture or be 
aware of every communicational disconnect that may go unnoticed by us "foreigners," but explode like a 
grenade in the face of the "offended" party,  as well as those who will inevitably hear about it over the 
next two weeks or so—which is about the time it would finally get back to us (Does that sound familiar, 
pastors?  ͧͪͩͨ). What we do know, however, is that God is able to make "all grace abound" toward us, 
that we, "always having all sufficiency in all things, may abound to every good work:" (2 Corinthians 9:8)  
 

This is HIS mission; HIS ministry. He knew every one of our flaws, weaknesses, and cultural 
idiosyncrasies before He ever called us.  As I have been preaching to the people here lately, "God never 
chooses the wrong tool for the job" (Yes, we preachers do a lot of preaching to ourselves)! Knowing this, 
we are truly astonished by the ways in which He has already used us, and are excited to find out the 
ways in which we are "uniquely qualified" (as the veteran missionary Terry McClure keeps reminding 
me) to do the job that the Lord has called us to do. 
 

"...Then said they among the heathen, The LORD hath done great things for them." (Psalm 126:2)  
 

Even through all our insufficiency, the Lord's hand upon our ministry has been unmistakable. Even 
during our short time here, He has fulfilled the above scripture before our eyes. He has answered 
prayers and blessed in ways that stand not only as affirmations to us, but as a testimony to those 
around us of the truth of our message and the greatness of our God.  
 

"The LORD hath done great things for us; whereof we are glad."  (Psalm 126:3) 
 

Please pray for continued faith to serve with "all humility of mind" as we learn the art of becoming "...all 
things to all men, that I might by all means save some." (I Corinthians 9:22) 
 
 

When the LORD turned again  
        the captivity of Zion,  

    we were like them that dream. (Psalm 126:1) 
 

Summer 2019 
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We cannot begin to tell you all that we have been 
doing since we arrived, but it has been a steep 
learning curve.  We are currently in a crunch to 
learn all we possibly can from the veteran 
missionaries before they go on furlough.  We have 
been helping out everywhere we are needed, 
learning the culture, the people, and how to adapt 
to the climate. 
 
The first phase of ministry here was being involved 
in an all-day summer school, followed by a sudden 
deadline for which the veteran missionaries found 
themselves especially needing help. They were 
given a thirty-day notice to vacate property they 
have occupied for over twelve years, and on which 
they had been storing most of the church’s 
equipment and building supplies.  
 
In addition to our own urgency to acquire a reliable 
vehicle, local IDs, and find permanent 
accommodations, there were many dawn-to-dusk 
days of hard labor trying to help the veteran 
missionaries make their cutoff date.  If this weren’t 
enough, the Lord really threw us “into the deep 
end” when the veteran missionary’s back was 
thrown out, all but debilitating him!  I’m not sure if 
we’re on a “fast track” or a “crash course,” but the 
Lord clearly wants us to learn the “ropes” much 
more quickly than we anticipated!   
 
All this to say, we are grateful for you and want to 
keep lines of communication open as the Lord gives 
us opportunity.  We know the time between our 
quarterly letters can seem like a long silence for 
those who are thinking of and praying for us so 
earnestly, so we will try keep our Facebook page 
updated (technology permitting).   
 
Thank you for your prayers as we “learn to swim,” 
and sometimes, it seems, walk on water!   
 
Keep an eye out for our next post! 
 

Smiths  
to Palau 

SUPPORT ADDRESS: 
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Spring 2019 

Last-minute 
Checkups! 

Saying Our Goodbyes 

Getting their 
passports! 

Thank you for your prayers  
as we fly out on May 14th!  

Support Address: 
C.D. and Chloe Smith 
P.O. Box 13459 
Arlington, TX 76094 
 allinallministry.vpweb.com 

In Christ,  
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Dear Praying Friends, 
 

85.7%   That’s what came out in my last calculation of our support level.  That’s also the reason 

we’re currently in negotiations for an apartment in Palau and continuing to keep an eagle eye on 

ticket prices for the off season at the end of this year.  Thank you to all who have given to our 

growing startup fund!  We want you to know how grateful we are for all of you who have so 

faithfully fulfilled the “law of Christ” in bearing our burdens—financially and spiritually—so we 

could reach this point.  Because of you, we have available to us a great portion of what is needed to 

begin our opening salvo upon the strongholds of Satan.   

 

We know that you bear our burdens because you share our burden for those who have never heard 

the glorious truth to which we have been privileged.  Our ministry is your ministry, our fruit your 

fruit, our reward yours for the labor, sacrifice, and prayer that you put forth for our common cause 

with Christ.   

 

Brethren, we have come far together, but there is yet far to go—not only in miles, but in the 

necessities required to begin the work.  To those churches or individuals whom the Lord is moving 

to contribute to the work, remember that you don’t have to be a foreign missionary to step out for 

Him!   

 

Speaking of stepping out, in our last letter, I alluded to the story in Matthew 14 of Peter walking on 

the water.  Since then, I’ve been pondering that passage quite a bit.  I believe many are afraid of 

“stepping out” of their comfort zone (or as some would call it, “sanity”) for fear that they will be 

just like Peter.  They are afraid that they will begin with all their current enthusiasm, then take their 

eyes off the Lord and sink straight to the bottom.  What they fail to remember is that Peter didn’t 

sink straight to the bottom!  In that moment, he did the most natural thing a drowning man can do.  

He cried out for help from the closest available source: “Lord, save me!”  In that moment, he 

embodied the plight of the man after God’s own heart: “This poor man cried, and the Lord heard 

him, and saved him out of all his troubles.” (Psa. 34:6)  In that moment, he was a picture of every 

flesh-and-blood, sinner-saved-by-grace servant of God who steps out for Him.  In that moment, 

though all wet, embarrassed, choking and sputtering, and yes, admonished to do better next time, 

Peter was right where he wanted to be: in the arms of the One Who would die for him.   

 

To channel Hudson Taylor, let us not put faith in our faith, but trust the Faithful One, of Whom it is 

written, “If we believe not, yet He abideth faithful: He cannot deny Himself.” (II Tim. 2:13)  He 

cares more about you, your ministry, and your family than you ever could.  In those moments, He 

will not only bear your burdens as you have borne ours, but He will bear you up in His everlasting 

arms. 

 

In Christ, 

 

 

 

 

C.D. & Chloe Smith 
 

allinallministry.vpweb.com 

allinallministry@gmail.com 

850-303-4993 

P.O. Box 13459 

Arlington, TX  76094 
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From the Pen of aFrom the Pen of aFrom the Pen of aFrom the Pen of a    MissionaryMissionaryMissionaryMissionary’s Wife:’s Wife:’s Wife:’s Wife:        
 

 
 
This year, our firstborn daughter’s birthday falls on Father’s Day.  Five years ago, after I had 
labored on her due date through Father’s Day and then lost her, I asked CD if the day was 
now ruined for him.  He said, “No, because that day, Claire-Elise made me a Father.”  And 
as you’ve seen on our video and our website, almost exactly a year to that day, God brought 
us our Joy in the Morning, Felicity Dawn.  Then, almost in a Job-like blessing, He brought 
us Ophelia Grace exactly two years after that.  
 
Our journey as missionaries has been a series of ups and downs, mountains and valleys.  
God has been gracious in our human falterings, especially when we have had times of little 
faith. 
 
With our background in performing, both CD and I have known the “high” that comes after 
a play or recital, and we have often experienced the very low “low” that comes after it.  We 
never understood why, after great success, we could be so depressed.   It reminds me of all 
the great things God did for the children of Israel. The next moment, they had forgotten. 
But it’s true for us as well—a sudden turn of events often make it easy to forget all God has 
just done for us. 
  
Remember how God showed Elijah a great victory on the mountain top with the prophets of 
Baal?  But in chapter 19, we find Elijah fearful, running scared, exhausted, and depressed.   
 

My favorite part, though, is where the angel wakes him, feeds him, lets him 
sleep again, then wakes him again and feeds him. 

 
Before that low makes you feel like quitting, remember that as exciting as being on a 
mountain can be, it also takes a lot of energy and can sap you of your strength.   It probably 
means you’re tired, discouraged, or overwhelmed. 
 
Keep in mind that it was AFTER Elijah had rested and nourished his physical body, God 
showed Himself in the “still small voice.” This time it wasn’t in the big show of power that 
had tired and overwhelmed him.  It was as if God was saying “I can show you Myself in the 
quiet times too—not just the big dramatic moments.  How about in the intimate times?” 
 
This makes me cry out to God to help me not to be as the Israelites in Psalm 106, forgetting 
His goodness in the very next moment.  I want the lows to bring me closer to hearing His 
“still small voice.”  I want God to help me to take a moment to rest and be refreshed by the 
remembrance of His goodness to me! 
 
Beloved, I pray this for you as well! 
 

              V{ÄÉxV{ÄÉxV{ÄÉxV{ÄÉx    




